
City Of York Council Committee Minutes 

Meeting Customer and Corporate Services Scrutiny 
Management Committee 

Date 16 September 2020 

Present Councillors Crawshaw (Chair), Fenton (Vice-
Chair), S Barnes, Hunter, Hollyer, Kilbane 
(Substitute for Musson), Pearson, and Mason  

Apologies Councillors Musson, and Rowley 

 
1. Declarations of Interest  

 

At this point, Members were asked to declare any personal 
interests not included on the Register of Interests, prejudicial 
interest or any disclosable pecuniary interests which they may 
have in respect of business on the agenda. None were 
declared. 
 

2. Public Participation  
 
It was reported that there had been no registrations to speak 
under the Council’s Public Participation Scheme. 
 

3. Recent and Proposed Changes to Planning and Licensing - 
Including the Business and Planning Act 2020  
 
The Executive Member for Economy and Strategic Planning 
introduced the report regarding the government consultations 
and Changes to the Current Planning System and Planning for 
the Future. Members of the Committee thanked the Executive 
Member for engaging the Committee in the Council’s response 
to the consultations.  
 
Officers gave a presentation and answered questions from the 
Committee on the Changes to the Current Planning System and 
Planning for the Future consultations and outlined the council’s 
current responses to the consultations.  
 
The Committee considered and broadly supported the councils 
responses to the consultations and made the following 
recommendations for officers and the Executive Member to 
consider including in the council’s official response:  
 



i. Request detail as to what government proposals 
would be put in place to prevent developers splitting 
sites, to take advantage of the proposed temporary 
lifting of the threshold for sites that contribute to 
affordable housing; 

ii. Recommend that government support sites above a 
site size still having to contribute a commuted sum, 
even if these sites would not meet the proposed 
threshold for affordable housing contributions;  

iii. Request detail on how the government seek to solve 
the issue of land banking; 

iv. Request detail on how any changes in the Planning 
for the Future consultation will impact on 
examination of Local Plan’s, such as the York Local 
Plan, including for transitional arrangements; 

v. Request detail from government as to how any 
changes proposed would support sustainable 
design.  

vi. Request clarification and detail to ensure robust 
public engagement through plan-making and 
decision-making process with pro-active 
consultation and involvement of communities; 

vii. To include a response to Planning for the Future 
regarding proposals for ‘Stewardship and 
enhancement of the natural and historic 
environment’ where no questions have been asked 
by the Government; 

viii. Include sufficient detail to articulate local level 
impacts as a result of proposals. 

 
Reason: To ensure that the views of scrutiny Members are 

represented in the council’s final responses to the 
two consultations. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Councillor J Crawshaw, Chair 
[The meeting started at 5.30 pm and finished at 7.58 pm]. 


	Minutes

